

22nd April 2021

Dear Parents

As you are aware we have had a Covid outbreak in the school. I would like to reassure parents that the Covid outbreak is limited to our Fifth Year group, who are not currently attending school.

We have liaised closely with the HSE and their Public Health professionals and adhered to their advice at all times. We have assisted them with contact tracing and all students that have been deemed a close contact of a confirmed Covid case have been communicated with by the HSE Public Health team.

At the time of writing no teacher has tested positive but a small number of teachers who were deemed to be close contacts are isolating and teaching from home.

At the time of writing we have not had to assist the HSE in carrying any contact tracing for any year group outside of Fifth Year.

The school is deemed safe by the HSE for all other year groups and we continue to provide full timetables for every student. Should the situation change we will communicate with you immediately.

I hope that this communication will serve to reassure parents that the school is operating safely.

Yours sincerely

Michael Dineen

Principal